
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
3 May 2018 
 
File No: R/2015/41/J 
Our Ref: 2018/243952 
 
David Glasgow 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 
david.glasgow@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear David, 
 
Modification Request for The Ribbon, Darling Harbour, Design Modifications 
and Extension of Construction Hours (SSD 7388 MOD 6) – 31 Wheat Road, 
Darling Harbour 
 
Thank you for your correspondence dated 16 April 2018 regarding the above.  
 
I note the amendments include a request to allow construction works (with the 
exception of high noise generating appliances) to take place between 12 midnight 
and 6.00am Mondays to Saturdays inclusive. When taken together with the currently 
approved construction hours, this would allow works to occur 24 hours a day, 6 days 
a week.   
 
The City strongly recommends that this request is refused to allow some respite to 
sensitive receivers surrounding the site.  

 
Should you wish to speak with a Council officer about the above, please contact 
Philip Jamieson, Senior Planner, on 9265 9333 or at 
pjamieson@cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Graham Jahn AM 
Director  
City Planning I Development I Transport 
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